
 
 

Invitation of Expression of Interest for selection as 

“Independent Panel” for  Establishment of Two Out 

Patient Haemodialysis Centres at NIKDU Hospital, Dhaka 

and CMC Hospital, Chittagong on PPP mode in Bangladesh 

 
 

Ministry of Health and Family Welfare, Government of Bangladesh invites Expression of Interest 

(EOI) from interested and eligible firms or bodies corporate for setting up of Independent Panel for 

the project “Establishment of Two Out Patient Haemodialysis Centres at NIKDU Hospital, Dhaka and 

CMC Hospital, Chittagong on PPP mode. The Independent Panel shall have to review, monitor, 

inspect the construction works, issue completion certificate, monitor project operation, check 

compliance with divestment stipulations and determine liability for defects or deficiencies at the time 

of termination or upon expiry of Concession Period. The TOR with detailed scope of services, 

eligibility criteria and formats for submission of EOI can be downloaded from www.dghs.gov.bd & 

www.pppo.gov.bd  from 5 April 2015 onwards. The due date of submission of EOI is 20 April 2015. 

 

Any further information can be obtained from Dr. Swapan Kumar Tapader, Deputy Director 

(Hospital), DGHS, Mohakhali, Phone: +88 02 9899269, email: skumartapader@gmail.com. 

 

 

Director General of Health Services 

Ministry of Health and Family Welfare 

Government of Bangladesh 

  


